SCHWABE COLL

May 29, 1945

Mr. George D. Brock 204 North Wood Hominy, Oklahoma

Dear Mr. Brock:

10

This acknowledges receipt of yours of the 24th instant relative to H. R. 2232, the so-called Fair Employment Practice Act, which may soon come before Congress for consideration.

I was requested to sign a petition to bring this measure out on the floor for discussion and consideration, but I have not and shall not sign the petition.

I note you disapprove of the bill and fear the consequences of the enactment of such a law. My present inclination is to agree with you heartily, and I am confident you will not be displeased or disappointed when you learn of my vote on this legislation, if it does come before the House for a vote.

Thanking you for writing me, I am

Sincerely yours,

George B. Schwabe, M.C.

Telephone No. 300 204 North Wood

HOMINY, OKLAHOMA

May 24, 1945

Hon. Geo. Swhwabe, House Office Building. Washington, D. C.

> Re: "Fair Employment Practice Act." Bill H R 2232

Dear Sir:

After reading the above mentioned bill and studying it from an employer's point of view, I must say that I cannot conceive that the legislative body of our great America would vete for and pass such a bill. But you never can tell, unless we fellows back home get solidly behind the thing and let you know just how we feel.

We can see the shyster lawyers now working with the employees of this country, making them believe that they are not getting a square deal, so that a make-shift lawsuit might be filed and some kind of a settlement made with the employer. Prejudice would be boot-legged on every corner (legally and with dignity).

Therefore, we are very much against any such legislation and sincerely will appreciate your casting your vote against any such bill.

Respectfully yours, Scock